UNITED FARM WORKERS, AFL-CIO

P.O. Box 62 • Keene, Ca. 93531 • (805) 822-5571



October 30, 1972

Dick Meister Newsroom - KQED, TV San Francisco, Ca 94103

Dear Dick,

Thank you for sending the tapes of the interview we had. Since I was with you, there have been many, many other interviews for the press and radio or T.V. Your interview has remained the best of them all.

As the campaign progresses, it looks as if we may be able to defeat Proposition 22 with lots of hard work. The Yes on 22 signs are very misleading. Your interview meant a lot in terms of what encouragement I feel for victory at this point.

It was good to see you again. Please give my regards to your wife, whom I enjoyed meeting. I look forward to seeing you again soon. I'll be in San Francisco November 4 for the Rally - perhaps we'll see you there. You were very good to all the people traveling with me, and we appreciated that very much.

Hasta la Victoria!

Gens ! Geny

Cesar E. Chavez, Director

CEC/ssd

